


 





Mrs. Reed’s Third Grade Newsletter


Week of August 23-27, 2010








 Dear Parents/Guardians,





What a great first week of school we had! We have enjoyed getting to know one another the past week and have begun to understand the procedures of how everything works. 





This class is so phenomenal that we have already gotten 24 compliments. When I asked the students what they would like for the Fun Friday celebration they said a root beer float – so that’s what we had. Of course, I added whipping cream as a special treat. Yum-Yum our closing day of Friday was special!





This newsletter will give you a glimpse of what has happened in the classroom the past week and up coming events for the next week. 





Thank you to all the parents who came by the classroom and filled out the volunteer sheet to help in the classroom. If you would like to help please let me know. I welcome any assistance a parent/guardian can provide.   





I would like to thank everyone for bringing their school supplies. This has really helped to begin learning in the classroom! 





If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the school or either myself. 





Have a great week!





Mrs. Reed ( 





Math: 





I gave students an end of year second grade test. I’ve graded the tests and analyzed the results to help inform my instruction.  





We have also begun Unit 1 of math investigations. This unit covers addition, subtraction, and the Number system. Specifically, the goal is for students to add and subtract whole numbers with three digits or less. 





Attached is a sheet that you can place on your refrigerator to help your child master skills needed for the end unit test. 





Writing Workshop: 





Students spent the better half of Friday decorating their writer’s notebooks with stickers and pictures. If you have not sent a picture with your child to school, please do so. By next Friday I will be laminating the covers of these journals so that the decorations are long lasting.  





This coming week I will be assessing students’ writing by asking them to respond to a prompt. Knowing your child’s writing skills will help me determine what I need to do to help them continue to grow as a writer.  





Word Work: I have given students a spelling test to determine their spelling stage. Students have also been learning one another’s names. On Thursday they had a great time sorting all the names of their peers in different ways. Some of the ways that the students sorted were: ABC order, double consonants, boy/girl, and number of syllables. 
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Science: Students have begun an inquiry unit to help them understand the scientific ways of thinking and working. It is my goal that they will be using these methods to solve real world problems throughout the year. After this unit, we will be investigating the structures of life in this order:





Origins of Seeds.


Growing Further.


Meeting the Crayfish.


Investigating Bess Beetles. 





The assessment window after this unit will take place 10/26 – 11/1. 





Reading Workshop: During reading workshop students were introduced to I CAN goals. The I CAN goals that they will continue to work on the following:





I CAN:





read books in 3 ways.


stay in one spot the whole time.


find 5 books in 5 minutes.


discard any books I do not want in the bin.


record what I read. 





Once students have accomplished these goals, I will then be working with students to learn how to read with a partner and then learn how to listen to reading. From there, I will be working with students to learn how to work on writing, then how to work on vocabulary, and finally how to work on core content skills. Once students are proficient working on tasks independently, I will then start into full mode of reading workshop, by pulling small groups of students for guided reading groups. 





Our Stage One/Partnership with Mrs. Lancaster’s and Mrs. Adamson’s Class – For 4 days during September we will be working with the educators of Stage One on Monologue - presenting stage skills. Afterwards students will choose a famous person that they would like to become and do research on. They will also be drawing a picture of their setting, which they will place into power point. If any parents/guardians would like to help us help the students during this endeavor/learning process we would love any and all help! We also plan to video tape students so that we can enjoy a 3 classroom presentation!





PLEASE….PLEASE….If you have not signed the forms sent home in last week’s WOW folder, please do soon. This way your child can participate in computer class and go onto the world wide web! 





Lunch is really early for us! Students can bring snacks during Wellness time from 1:00-1:30 if they are hungry. 





PLEASE…PLEASE remember to sign your child’s agenda every night. This will ensure that students are completing their homework and the skills taught in class are reinforced at home. The agenda also provides an excellent form of communication between you and me. 





Social Studies: We have been discussing what makes a community and what are the norms and rules of a community. Next week will begin our unit on communities. During this time we will begin to explore why people live in a community what a community provides in terms of goods and services. 





Attached is the homework for this week for both parents/guardians and students. 








